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CALENDAR EVENTS 

WEEK 8B   

March 16 Tuesday White Card Course 

March 16 Tuesday P&C Meeting 

March 16 Tuesday Year 8 & 9 Parent Connect 

March 17 Wednesday Cross Country 

WEEK 9A   

March 22 - March 26  Monday-Friday HSC Half Yearly Exams 

March 23 Tuesday Year 11 Drama Night 6pm 

WEEK 10B   

March 29 – April 1 Monday - Thursday HSC Half Yearly Exams 

April 1 Thursday Last Day of Term 1 

WEEK 1A TERM 2  

April 20 Tuesday School Resumes Term 2 

WEEK 2B   

April 28 Wednesday Parent Teacher Night 



 

 
 
 

PRINCIPAL 
Mr Glyn Trethewy 
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Grace Lees 
Nicklas Lusch  
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WHO’S WHO 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Principal’s Report 

It was a pleasure to meet with our Year 7 parents this week at the meet the 
teacher evening. It was an important time to welcome our Year 7 parents 
and discuss the opportunities and learning activities that will be available as 
students begin their educational journey at Jamison High School. Feedback 
from the evening highlighted what a wonderful and enjoyable experience 
the Year 7 camp was and how it has been an important part of the transition 
to high school as new friendships have been made. I want to acknowledge 
the organisation and effort of the Year Advisers, Mrs Smith and Mrs Powell 

in making the camp such a success and ensuring a smooth transition for our students. 

You may also be aware of a change in Covid restrictions announced in the media. This will enable 
us to run our Parent Connect evenings as face to face meetings. Please note that we are still 
subject to meeting social distancing requirements, so numbers for events will need to be capped. 
To ensure we are compliant we have introduced a pre-registering system to ensure we are Covid 
Safe. On Tuesday March 16 we will be holding our Year 8 and 9 Parent Connect meeting in the 
hall. This will begin at 6pm. Police Liaison Officer Senior Constable Stephen Stopford will present 
on Cybersafety and Cyberbullying. Information on how to register has been sent out in an 
information note. With Social Media being ever present in all aspects of our society, this will be 
an important opportunity for parents to hear about the current research about Social Media as 
well as the application of the law.  

We have also started our Covid Intensive Learning and Support Program. This is a Government 
initiative designed to address the lost learning time that impacted on schools during the 7-week 
period of remote learning last year. We welcome Ms Grazotis to our staff as she joins our Learning 
and Support team. She will be leading tutoring sessions on reading and comprehension for small 
groups. Our Learning and Support Team have also been preparing to assist students in reading 
and numeracy through the implementation of a program called Quicksmart. We have established 
a learning hub in the school where students will be able to have targeted support to build their 
skills and ensure they reach their potential. 

To support students in Years 11 and 12, we have also established a Senior Study. This will operate 
out of our Library. When students have a study period, they will be expected to attend the senior 
study where they will be able to receive support from a teacher. This support will be in a variety 
of forms and will cover areas such as assistance with assessment tasks, help with organisational 
skills, advice and guidance on study skills as well as assistance with class work. In addition, we 
have released experienced teachers to offer specific and targeted tutoring in Mathematics and 
English.  

In sporting news, congratulations to our Zone Swimming Age Champions: 12's boys Zach 
Leydecker, 13's Boys Ashton Heald and 16's Boys Cody Bennett. In Softball special mention needs 
to be made of Brodie Jessup who has been selected for the NSW U16 Softball Team. This selection 
was based on his performance his performance for the Sydney West team who placed second 
overall at Combined High Schools. In other success, Brad Mason and Cameron Hall were selected 
for Sydney West AFL. We wish these students well at carnival.  

  



 

 

 

In reducing our environmental footprint, we were selected as a trial school to have solar power 
installed and expect that to be operational in coming weeks. We are awaiting the installation of 
solar batteries so that the system can be commissioned. There is considerable interest in this 
project as it is something that is planned for rollout in other schools. When the system is 
operational, we will make it available on our Social Media. As this Newsletter is released, we are 
also about to start on the construction of a shed that will be used to garage our School Minibus 
on site. Last year our P&C and Head Teacher CAPA, Mr Wormald worked to have our school 
receive a Minibus from the Variety Club of Australia. The Minibus has proved invaluable as it has 
enabled us to run a variety of extra curricula activities. The shed will be constructed on the vacant 
land adjacent to our school carpark between Jamison High School and York Public School. 

We are also providing opportunities for our Aboriginal students and it was a pleasure to connect 
with our Aboriginal families at our afternoon tea held earlier this term. We followed this meeting 
with our first ever Jamison Learning Community meeting for our Aboriginal families from our 
school and local primary schools. We have also hired Bronte Hill, a former Year 12 student to 
work as an in class tutor with our Year 7 and 8 Aboriginal students. We welcome Bronte to our 
team. 

On Tuesday Night the Parents and Citizens Association will be holding its Annual General Meeting. 
As part of this meeting we will be presenting our Strategic Improvement Plan. This is an important 
document as it guides the initiatives and activities that we will implement in order to drive school 
improvement and ensure our focus is clearly on student success and achievement. We will also 
discuss the development of a new School Fitness Lab for use with students from Years 7 to 12. 

Finally, we are also selling the scaffolding that has been used in the hall. With upgrades that we 
have undertaken in the hall we will no longer be using the scaffolding. We will also promote the 
sale of the scaffolding on our Social Media. If you are interested in purchasing the scaffolding 
please contact the school to organise an inspection or to make an offer.  Offers will close of the 
last day of Term One, Thursday April 1 2021 at 2:30 pm.  

 

Glyn Trethewy 

Principal Jamison High School 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONT. 



 
 

Deputy’s Desk 

What a great start to the school year it has been for the 
Jamison High School Community. 

Our Program “Parent Connect”, focussing on Parents as 
learning partners, began early in the term and due to COVID 
restrictions was delivered as a “Voki”. The online seminar 
guided parents through the expectations and plans for their 
children as they embark on their Preliminary HSC year. This 

was then followed by our second online presentation for Year 10 parents which discussed the challenges 
these students will face in their first year as senior students and the increased expectation for them as 
role models to junior students. There are Year 8 and 9 Parent Connect seminars currently being 
developed and our key objective through providing these seminars is to work with families as partners 
to achieve the best possible outcomes for our students and this will take place on Tuesday 16 March. 

With COVID restrictions being eased it was a pleasure to welcome Year 7 parents to an informal 
afternoon tea where they were able to discuss how their sons/daughters were transitioning to high 
school. Feedback was once again very positive with staff commenting on the positive conversation they 
had with their parents whilst many parents thanked us for giving them this opportunity to ‘put names 
to faces’ and ask about things they were unsure of. 

Year 7 have just completed their first High School Camp to Kincumber. Camp is a wonderful opportunity 
for Year 7 to make new friends and challenge themselves in a range of activities and from all reports 
camp this year was a great success. 

Year 12 Exams are coming up in Week 10. Students will be issued with their timetables and have had 
access to their teacher mentors to assist in the development of home study and revision programs. It is 
extremely important that students prioritise their goals now, particularly if they are juggling school, 
work, sporting or other commitments. We would recommend that they cut back work hours leading up 
to and including the exam period. 

It is very pleasing to see such a high standard of uniform thus far. It is important to remember as we 
head into the cooler months, that students ensure all parts of their uniform are correct, particularly 
jackets/jumpers, footwear and pants.  

Some quick uniform facts: 

# Our school jumper is MAROON for juniors and NAVY for seniors. The school jacket is the same for ALL 
students.  

# GREY is NOT a school colour for jumper/jackets. 

# School socks are PLAIN WHITE for both boys and girls.  

# Black socks are NOT part of the school uniform.  

# PE shorts are to be worn during PE lessons, they are NOT part of our daily uniform.  

# Students are NOT permitted to wear tracksuit pants.  

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 



 

A full list of our JHS uniform requirements is available on the school website, reminders are also posted 
on our Facebook page.  

Once again, we remind you that we are a workplace and therefore are governed by WH&S guidelines, 
therefore adequate protective footwear is required even if you are not actually in those specific areas 
of most risk. School shoes must be black leather, fully enclosed. White stripe, ticks or patterns are not 
permitted. Shoes must be ALL black. 

Just a reminder to parents that with nearly 1000 students, Jamison High School is a very, very busy place. 
We value your input and are available to discuss matters with you, however we do request that you call 
and make an appointment. This way we can schedule a time and gather appropriate information so that 
we can reach a satisfactory outcome. 

Contact: 

For Class/Academic issues:    Class Teacher/Head Teacher 

For matters in a particular subject:  Subject Head Teacher 

For Welfare issues:    Year Advisors/Head Teacher Welfare 

A staff list is available on the school website. 

It is pleasing to see such a great start to the school year for the Jamison High School Community. We 
look forward to a great year of learning. 

 

Clarinda Oliveux         Luke Grahame 
Deputy Principal          Deputy Principal 
Years 7, 9 & 11          Years 8, 10 & 12 

 

Are you a budding young poet? Try your skills at the Dorothea Mackellar Poetry Awards. 

Go to www.dorothea.com.au for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONT. 

English News 

http://www.dorothea.com.au/


 

 

 
Parent Connect Years 8 and 9 

You are invited to attend the Jamison High School Years 8 and 9 Parent Connect Seminar. 

Term One Week 8 - 16/03/2021 
 

Venue: School Hall Time: 6.00pm 

The evening is an opportunity for parents to develop an 
understanding of the Year 9 school year. We were 
preparing to run this as an online event, however, 
announcements over the weekend mean we can hold the 
event onsite. In keeping with current Covid-19 
guidelines, we will be holding our Parent Connect in the 
hall and parents will be required to pre-register using 
https://forms.gle/k5TzNiE5mrKhwnZV9 as spaces will be 
limited due to social distancing requirements. 

Session outline: 

• Cyber Safety Presentation: Understanding Cyber Issues. Keeping your child safe online. 
Senior Constable Steven Stopford School Liaison Officer, Blue Mountains & Nepean PACs 
offering invaluable insights into cyberbullying. 

• Supporting Students: Support Services at the school. 

• Year Advisers with crucial information. 
 

 

 

2021 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

The Challenge is now open for students in Years 7-10 to log their books. The PRC will close on Friday 20 
August 2021. Students log their books through the PRC Website via the DET Student Portal. The school 
Library has a large selection of PRC fiction and graphic novels. Students can find out more information 
about the PRC from the Library or their English teacher. 

 

Independent reading is one of the most important activities students can engage in to make better 
sense of the world around them. By reading, students learn the vocabulary they need to effectively 
communicate their thoughts, ideas, hopes, and dreams to others and actively engage in their 
community. Reading is for life. 

 

 

ENGLISH NEWS CONT. 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

https://forms.gle/k5TzNiE5mrKhwnZV9


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE CONT. 



 
 
 

Information provided in the interests of managing student health and wellbeing.  

We are increasingly aware of the prevalence of Vapes within the community. We take this issue 
seriously due to the negative health effects vaping can have on young people who are often unaware 
of the risks associated with it. 

 

Vaping is the act of inhaling a vapour produced by an e-cigarette or electronic vaporiser. This vapour 
can contain nicotine and other substances. The devices are small and can easily be hidden in a pocket 
or a bag. The most popular disposable vapes resemble large USB sticks or highlighter pens. 

 

 

 

The examples of vapes (as pictured above) contain 5% nicotine which is the equivalent of a strong 
pack of cigarettes or 300 puffs. Nicotine is addictive and can harm brain development. It can also 
impact learning, memory and attention. 

 

Selling of vapes and e-cigarettes to people under 18 years of age of age is illegal.  

 

The vape device and accessories are a prohibited item at Jamison High School, during the school day 
and when in school uniform. Vaping, selling vapes or being in possession of vapes could result in a 
suspension. Students who are in the company of others who vape will be regarded as equally guilty 
in aiding and abetting those vaping. 

 

We are asking parents to be informed and speak to their children about this ongoing concern, for 
them to make positive decisions for themselves. Additional information to support parents and 
students can be found at https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/e-cigarettes.aspx 

 
 
 

E-CIGARETTES 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/e-cigarettes.aspx


 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 
What time does school start? 
School starts at 8:25. Students are to make their way to home room at the sound of this bell. All 
students should be seated in home room by the 8:30 bell. A student who arrives after the 8:30 bell, 
must report to the office to sign in.  

 

What Do I Do If My Child is Late to School? 
You may do any of the following: 
1. Accompany your child to the front office and provide a verbal explanation 
2. Phone the school to provide a verbal explanation 
3. Send a written explanation with your child when they arrive to school on the day they are late 
 

What to do if my child is persistently late? 
If your child is persistently late, they will be interviewed by their mentor or year advisor and an 
improvement program will be implemented. Consequences may be imposed if there is no 
improvement made. 
 

What can I do to help my child? 
Below are some common reasons for students arriving late to school and what you can do to support 
your child: 
 
 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

"So, my child is sometimes late for school - does it matter that much?" 

School is usually the first place where children are made aware of the importance of regular timekeeping. 

Arriving early will boost your child's confidence for the day, and set them in the right frame of mind for learning 
and achievement. If a child arrives late the whole class is disrupted and the teacher has to repeat the same things 
over and over again-losing valuable teaching time. Punctuality and good attendance will always be important—at 
school now and later at work. 

Help to make sure your child is given a good start in life by ensuring they arrive at school on time. 

Overslept   Have a back-up plan in case the alarm fails to go off 

Late Night  Go to bed early - save the late nights for the weekend 

Can’t find my … shirt, book etc  Be organised and have everything ready to go the night before 

Dawdling on the way to school  Walk faster! 

Stopping off at the shops  Leave the shops by 8:15 

Missed the bus  Parent to ring the school, written explanation to follow 

Appointment e.g dentist, driving test  Do your best to avoid scheduling appointments during school 

hours 



 

 

 

HSC SUCCESS 



 

 

 

 

Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to the Zone Swimming Team who represented Jamison High School at Glenbrook 
Swimming Pool on Tuesday 23rd February 2021. Students travelled to and from the pool on the 
school mini bus and showed excellent sportsmanship and participation throughout the day. 
Several of our students have been selected in the Nepean Zone Team to swim at the Sydney West 
Carnival on Tuesday 23rd March 2021. Good luck to all swimmers. 

Well done to the following Nepean Zone Age Champions 

12 years boys- Zach Leydecker                                                      

13 years boys- Ashton Heald                                                            

16 years boys- Cody Bennett 

                                                                                          

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEPEAN ZONE SWIMMING 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.netclipart.com%2Fpp%2Fm%2F25-256859_restroom-swimmer-1362126804-swimming-black-and-white.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.netclipart.com%2Fisee%2FiooJbw_restroom-swimmer-1362126804-swimming-black-and-white%2F&tbnid=FnNIjBxeMNxzfM&vet=10CDYQMyjMAmoXChMI8P_C4Iui7wIVAAAAAB0AAAAAEAQ..i&docid=ZoOW_DXsQWWF9M&w=920&h=401&q=cartoon%20pictures%20swimming%20carnival&safe=strict&ved=0CDYQMyjMAmoXChMI8P_C4Iui7wIVAAAAAB0AAAAAEAQ


 

 

CANTEEN MENU 



 
 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 



 

*Dimensions- 3.3m high to the landing and 
4.5m to top rail. 2.5m length, 1.4m wide.  

*All aluminium frame and ladder with 300 kg 
casters. 

*Please contact the school office if you would 
like to view the scaffolding or make an offer.  

*Offers will close at 2:30pm on the last day 
of Term One, Thursday April 1, 2021.  

 

SCAFFOLDING FOR SALE 
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